Sabal Elementary School
SAC Minutes- September 24, 2020
Attendance: Jean Bandish, Christine Washington, Christina Sicilia, Andrea Trousdale, Paige Trosset, Carolyn Godfrey 
Call to Order: A meeting of the Sabal Elementary School Advisory Council was held virtually on Zoom, September 24, 2020. Jean Bandish called the meeting to order at 5:01pm. 
Agenda: A motion was made by Paige Trosset to adopt the agenda for this meeting, September 24, 2020. The motion was seconded by Andrea Trousdale. The motion was approved unanimously.
Minutes: A motion was made by Christine Washington to approve the minutes from May 8, 2020. The motion was seconded by Paige Trosset. The motion was approved unanimously.
Old Business: 
· None
New Business:
· 2020-2021 Membership-We lost 4 parents and 1 administration member of the SAC committee at the end of 2019-2020. We will place information in the October newsletter about recruiting parents for our committee. 
· 2020-2021 Meeting Dates-We will meet the 3rd Thursday of every month except March. We will meet the 4th Thursday due to spring break. 
· Surtax-Ms. Trosset reviewed surtax information for the upcoming election. Sabal Elementary is projected to have 1.6 million in repairs and enhancements if approved.  
· Beginning of the Year Diagnostic Testing-Due to COVID there was no FSA or end of year testing in 2019-2020. Due to having minimal instruction in the last 2 months of school and the regular summer slide we expected to have some drop in student data. We have tested all of our students on iReady to establish data on where we need to approve and areas to work on. In Math we have 81% of students below grade level. And in Reading 70%. We have set intervention groups for our lowest groups. Our Title 1 team will provide extra support. We will closely monitor with iReady practice testing to see where to support. We have tied this into our school improvement plan. 
· School Improvement Plan-We are utilizing iReady data and feedback from staff for areas to focus in our School Improvement Plan. We will be focusing on social emotional as well. We have been chosen to be a pilot school for a new program called Conscious Discipline. We will have many professional developments with staff reviewing this new program and how to implement in classrooms. We are hoping to have a parent night in the Spring to review with parents at home strategies. Our SIP is due November 6th. 
Open Agenda
· We talked about the status of a black top cover. It is too expensive to cover the whole thing.  It was suggested to purchase smaller covers to cover some of the black top. 
Next Meeting Date and Time:
Our next meeting will be on Thursday, October 15, 2020 virtual on Zoom. 
Meeting Adjournment:
Motion:  Jean Bandish motioned to adjourn the meeting at 5:31pm. Christina Sicilia seconded. Motion carried unanimously.
Submitted by,
Christina Sicilia, SAC Secretary 2020-2021
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